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 Father Wessel’s Knightly News 

 FR JOHN P WESSEL COUNCIL 6530 

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS 

Chartered January 11, 1974 ✞District 33 ✞PO BOX 16, Marlton, NJ 08053 

www.stjoans.org/ministries/knights-of-columbus/ 

2018 - 2019 Fraternal Year, Issue 11 MAY 2019 

Motto: “We are one body in union with Christ” – Romans 12:5 

 GRAND KNIGHT’S MESSAGE 
Robert Nardello, Grand Knight 

Brother Knights, 

I hope many of you were able to enjoy and participate, our parish Pascal Triduum that recalled for us 
the passion, death, burial, and resurrection of Jesus. The Mass of the Lord's Supper, Good Friday 
services, our magnificent Easter Vigil and Easter Sunday, were all beautiful celebrations meant to be 
shared and enjoyed with our parish. Even as a child Easter was always a special day for me; one 
shared with our extended family, and was always the most special holiday of the year for my brother 
and I. Relatives we hadn't seen during the year suddenly appeared to share the special treats prepared 
for us by mother and grand mother, just for this day. What a wonderful celebration, but like so many 
others it passed too quickly and left us feeling sad and cheated. Left overs to numerous to fit into our 
refrigerator and lamed, chocolate bunnies with an ear or limb missing were the only surviving remnants 
of a wonderful day. What a shame we didn't yet understand the beauty of this holyday. 

We understand now that Easter and its preparation isn’t just a holiday but a holy season. stretching 
from Lent, to Maundy Thursday, to Easter Sunday, and then to the feast of Pentecost. Obviously, this 
is not an invitation to party until Pentecost but rather to awaken in us the anticipation and celebration 
of the best Easter gift ever; the gift of the Holy Spirit. And that my brothers, is my heartfelt Easter wish 
to each of you and your families; that you enjoy the entire Easter season in anticipation of the renewal 
of the Holy Spirit in each of us. 

Sadly, during this wonderful season, we're all still adjusting to the passing of our brother, friend and 
Grand Knight, Sir Victor Libetti. I thank you for the trust you've placed in me to carry us through this 
Columbian year, but we can best honor his memory by seeing that his vision for a new and better 
council is fulfilled; a council more unified with its parish, its parishioners, and its ministries. I hope I can 
count on your support to see these programs through to their successful completion. I thank you for 
your many words of encouragement and promise of support, but I hope you appreciate you can help 
best by all of us pulling this load together. 

This is not a position I sought, but I promise that for the balance of this Columbian year, I will perform 
the duties of Grand Knight to the best of my ability. With your help, I'm confident I can continue the 
work of our council to assure that we fulfill our obligations and commitments to our church, council, 
mission and the Knights of Columbus.    

Vivat Jesus 

http://www.stjoans.org/ministries/knights-of-columbus/
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 Minutes of April Meeting as Recorded April 12, 2019 

Prior to the commencement of our Business Meeting, a presentation was made to the council by Jerry 

Skorch, Chaplain to the "New Jersey Mission of Honor" on their activities on behalf of our deceased 

and forgotten veterans of war. 

Subsequently, the meeting was called to order at 7:35 pm by DGK Bob Nardello. A moment of silence 

and short prayer was offered for our fallen brother and Grand Knight Vic Libetti, followed by the Lord's  

prayer, and flag salute.  

The Gospel was read by our DGK and the Roll Call of Officers was conducted by Recorder Tom Kiley. 

All Officers were present with the exception of Treasurer Dean DeRose, 2-year Trustee Joe Henderson, 

and 1-year Trustee Edwardo Fuentecilla. 

The DGK reported that the minutes of the previous meeting had been previously transmitted to the 

membership at large prior to the meeting, and asked if the membership had any changes or additions. 

Since there were no changes or additions, the minutes were approved as distributed.  

Chancellor, Mike Mancano reported there were no new membership applications, but that there was 

an Admission Degree scheduled for Thursday, April 25th at St. Isaac Jogues. Two recent applicants to 

our council were to be among those making their exemplification, and requested that our council show 

their support for them by attending the ceremony. 

 
 
Treasurer's Report, Dean DeRose 

• March Beginning Balance  $ 14,957.55  
o Receipts  $   3,693.25 
o Disbursements $   4,193.53   
o Ending Balance $ 14,457.27 

 

Funds Balance on Hand: 
• New Lisbon   $   5,042.49 

• Precious Feet    $      692.45 

• Knight's Fraternal Relief $      500.00 

• High School Scholarship $   1,000.00 

• Funds Ending Balance $   7,234.95 

 
Net Balance O-H for Council $   7,722.60 
 
 

 
Financial Secretary Report, John Carroll 

• February Dues Received $  1,236.00 

• Dues YTD   $  2,777.20 

• Number Associates – 106 

• Members on Council Roster = 202 as of 4/12/2019 
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DKG/PD Report, Bob Nardello 
• Palm Cross Sales Apr 6th & 7th a huge success with259 crosses sold and a profit of $1499. Many thanks 

to the efforts of Frank Balco and Tom Bouillon, and to all the faithful that showed to help after each mass. 

• Reminder given of Admission Degree Ceremony April 25th, 7pm at St. Isaacs.  

• Beef, Pork and Beer Event being directed by Tom Bouillon. Ron Cary and Joel deTorres to handle 
Rastelli's and beer keg order. Estimated break-even at 40 paid attendees. All were asked for their support 
by attending, and if possible, bring a desert. Prudent financial management dictated there would be no 
DJ this time – going lo-tech with boom box and PA system microphone. 

• Classics for Charity May 18th with a rain date of June 8th off to a good start thanks to Andy Kavulich's 
sponsor mailings and Russ Wells arrangement of donated DJ services. A top 40 trophy budget of $750 
was established, with the revenue of $5/registered car subsidizing 70% of their cost. An expanded 
cafeteria menu is being considered targeting revenue from it at $1300. The membership was asked for 
help directing traffic, 50-50 sales, and working the kitchen. Profits to go to Helping Hands. 

• May 19th Pancake Breakfast cancelled due to poor attendance at prior breakfast, and the proximity of the 
Classics for Charity show. 

 
 
New Business 
District Deputy, Vince Schnell reported that Supreme Council required a sitting Grand Knight at all times, 
and the Council By-Laws required an appointment to be made at the first business meeting following a vacancy. 
The DD recommended the sitting DGK, be appointed to GK effective immediately. The recommendation was 
voted and approved with the appointment of Bob Nardello as Grand Knight for the balance of the Columbian 
Year. 
 
A motion was made by Frank Balco to donate $300 to the Mission of Honor. The motion was seconded by FS, 
John Carroll, and voted and approved by the membership. 
 

 
Trustees Report, Ron Cary 

• Reported on successful Seminarian Dinner. Each seminarian received $1,500 to help offset their cost. 

• Congratulations offered to our most recent 4th degree awards: Sir Thomas Bouillon, Sir Frank Balco, 
and in memory of Sir Victor Libetti. 

 
Good Of The Order 
Advocate, Gary Toothman reminded us that St. Joan of Arc has a smoke free campus and read into 
record the penalties that can be imposed by Supreme and State Council's as well. Everyone was 
asked for their cooperation. 
 
 
DD, Vince Schnell Report: 

• Requested that we schedule degree exemplifications 

• Admissions Degree scheduled for April 25th at St. Isaac Jogues 7:30pm 

• NJ State Convention May 17th-18th in Wildwood. 

• Vince Schnell and Eduardo Fuentecilla candidates as Convention Delegates. 

• Recommended the movie "Unplanned" 

• Requested Council Checks: State Convention Registration $100; State Convention Ad $25, 
Charity Ball $30. 

 
 

Closing Prayer and Adjournment at 8:45pm 
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EVENTS AND PROGRAMS 

 

MAY SCHEDULED EVENTS 

May 3rd  7:30 pm in Pedata   Monthly General Business Meeting 

May 4th  3:00 pm in Pedata   First Saturday Rosary 

May 9th  10:00 am at Facility   Active Day Adult Care Service 

May 10th 3:00 pm in Pedata   Altar Servers Pizza Party 

May 18th  10 am – 2 pm School Lot  Classics for Charity Auto Show 

May 18th-19th  After all masses   Travel Raffle Tickets for Seminarians 

May 21st 7:00 pm Cafeteria   Planning Meeting 

May 23rd 10:00 am at Facility   Active Day Adult Care Service 

May 30th 8:00pm in Pedata   Movie Knight 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   May 
2019 

   

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

   1 2 
 

 

3 
 

Business 
Meeting 

4 
1st Sat. Rosary 

 

 

5 
 

6 7 8 
 

9 
Active Day 
Adult Care 

10 
Altar Servers 
Pizza Party 

11 

12 
 

13 14 15 16 17 
 

18 

Car Show 
Seminarian 

Travel Raffle 

19 
 

Seminarian 
Travel Raffle 

20 21 
Planning 
Meeting 

22 23 
Active Day 
Adult Care 

24 25 

26 
 

27 
Memorial 

Day 

28 29 30 
Movie Knight 

31  
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EVENTS AND PROGRAMS 

JUNE SCHEDULED EVENTS 

June 1st  3:00 pm in Pedata   First Saturday Rosary  

June 6th  10:00 am at Facility   Active Day Adult Care Service 

June 7th  7:30 pm in Pedata   Monthly General Business Meeting 

June 8th  10 am – 2 pm School Lot  RAIN DATE Auto Show 

June 8th-9th  After all masses   Travel Raffle Tickets for Seminarians 

June 9th TBD     Spouses Appreciation Dinner 

June 18th 7:00 pm Cafeteria   Planning Meeting 

June 20th  10:00 am at Facility   Active Day Adult Care Service 

June 20th 8:00pm in Pedata   Movie Knight 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   June 
2019 

   

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

      1 
1st Sat. Rosary 

 

 

2 
 

3 4 5 
 

6 
Active Day 

7 
Business 
Meeting 

8 
Car Show 
Rain Date 

Pizza Social 
Seminarian 

Travel Raffle 

9 
Seminarian 

Travel Raffle 
Spouses 

Appreciation 
Dinner 

10 11 12 13 14 
 

15 

 

16 
 
 

17 18 
Planning and 

Officers 
Meeting 

19 20 
Active Day 

Movie Knight 

 

21 22 

23 24 25 26 27 28 29 

30       
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COUNCIL OFFICERS AND DIRECTORS 2018-19 

OFFICERS    

Grand Knight Robert (Bob) Nardello 856-630-9692 rankc37@gmail.com 

Deputy Grand Knight    

Chancellor Michael (Mike) Mancano 609-634-1299 mmancano@comcast.net  

Warden James (Jim) Jurgens 609-731-0383 jimjurgens@comcast.net 

Financial Secretary John Carroll 609-953-7081 jurzyjak@comcast.net  

Treasurer Dean DeRose 856-596-6404 roseman1957@comcast.net  

Recorder Thomas (Tom) Kiley 609-636-7602 tkiley@comcast.net  

Inside Guard Branden Pistorius 856-596-5640 fpistorius@hotmail.com 

Outside Guard   John Carroll III 609-678-5133 19carboy97@comcast.net 

Outside Guard   Joel De Torres 856-520-9717 Eljo426@hotmail.com 

Advocate Gary Toothman 856-596-2925 ghtoothman@gmail.com 

Sick & Vigil Gary Toothman 856-596-2925 ghtoothman@gmail.com  

Three Year Trustee Ronald (Ron) Cary 720-415-3270 ronald.cary@gmail.com 

Two Year Trustee Joseph Henderson 856-983-4793 joehen54@gmail.com 

One Year Trustee Eduardo Fuentecilla 856-596-5850 effuentecilla@hotmail.com  

Lecturer   John Eiche Jr. 856-220-8435 Jeiche1@yahoo.com 

Chalice Guardian Gary Toothman           856-596-2925 ghtoothman@gmail.com  

Public Relations Frank Balco Jr. 856-905-1469 kcbal@comcast.net 

Insurance Agent Carl Bruno 856-287-3232 carl.bruno@kofc.org 

District Deputy   Vincent (Vince) Schnell II 856-6250770 veschnellii@verizon.net 

Chaplain Msgr. Rich D. LaVerghetta  856-983-0077 richard.laverghetta@stjoans.org  

Spiritual Advisor Eugene (Gene) Kotowski 856-596-8844 eugenekotowski@yahoo.com 

    

PROGRAM DIRECTORS   

Programs Robert (Bob) Nardello 856-630-9692 rankc37@gmail.com 

Church Thomas (Tom) Kiley 609-636-7602 tkiley@comcast.net 

Community Dean DeRose 856-596-6404 roseman1957@comcast.net 

Council Co-Chair Jim Stanley & Tom Bouillon 856-596-2087 856-979-8234 

Family Edwin (Ed) Steck 609.760.9825 esteck854@msn.com 

Membership  Thomas (Tom) Cary 856-275-7724 N/A 

Wingman (WINGS) John Carroll 609-953-7081 jurzyjak@comcast.net  

Youth  Ted Shearer 856-983-3798 ts2333@aol.com 

    

COMMITTEE CHAIRMEN   

Retention Ronald (Ron) Cary 720-415-3270 ronald.cary@gmail.com 

Culture of Life Eugene (Gene) Kotowski 856-596-8844 eugenekotowski@yahoo.com 

Logistics Joel DeTorres 856-983-7101 ELJO426@HOTMAIL.COM 

Public Relations Frank Balco 856-354-8294 KCBAL@comcast.net  

Religious Liberties John Eiche Jr. 856-220-8435 Jeiche1@yahoo.com 

Technology Stanley (Stan) Thompson III 609-410-0413 sgt2006me12@yahoo.com 

Hospitality James (Jim) Brown 856-819-0413 wr.brown2626@gmail.com 

Kitchen Managers Frank Balco & Tom Bouillon   
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Pope Benedict XVI blames sex abuse scandal on 1960s sexual 

revolution, claims "homosexual cliques" were in seminaries 

Retired Pope Benedict XVI has published an 
analysis on the Catholic Church's clergy sex abuse 
scandal, blaming it on the sexual revolution of the 
1960s and church laws that protected priests. 
Benedict also claimed that "homosexual cliques" 
once existed in seminaries. 

Benedict provided no basis for his claim about the 
cliques, which he said "acted more or less openly 
and significantly changed the climate in the 
seminaries." Instead, he described a seminary in 
southern Germany where aspiring priests lived with 
candidates for the lay ministry, some of whom were 
married or had girlfriends, and Benedict said, "The 
climate in this seminary could not provide support 

for preparation to the priestly vocation." 

The one-time head of the church also claimed that pedophilia was "diagnosed as allowed and 
appropriate" during the '60s. The essay immediately raised eyebrows, seeming to interfere with or even 
contradict Pope Francis' own efforts to confront one of the most critical issues facing the church. 

One church historian called Benedict's essay "catastrophically irresponsible" because it conflicted with 
Francis' own efforts to lead the church out of the sex abuse crisis. Benedict in 2013 had said he planned 
to retire to a lifetime of penance and prayer and would leave Francis to guide the church. 

U.S. church analysts said the essay, published in the German monthly Klerusblatt and translated into 
English in several Catholic news outlets, was both flawed in content and problematic on a universal 
church level, exacerbating existing divisions in the church that have emerged between supporters of 
Francis and Catholics nostalgic for Benedict's doctrine-minded papacy. In his introduction, Benedict 
said both the Vatican secretary of state and Francis had given him permission to publish it. 

Emeritus Pope Benedict XVI attends a papal mass for elderly people at St. Peter's Square on Sept. 28, 
2014, at the Vatican. Tiziana Fabi/AFP/Getty Images  

The Vatican press office confirmed it was written by Benedict. In the essay, Benedict traced the start 
of the clergy abuse crisis to the sexual revolution of the 1960s, citing the appearance of sex in films in 
his native Bavaria. 

He also blamed the crisis on failures of moral theology in that era, as well as church laws that gave 
undue protection to accused priests. Benedict wrote that during the 1980s and 1990s, "the right to a 
defense (for priests) was so broad as to make a conviction nearly impossible." 

As Cardinal Joseph Ratzinger, Benedict reformed those laws in 2001 to make it easier to remove priests 
who abused children. Benedict took a hard line against clerical sex abuse as the Vatican's conservative 
doctrine chief, and later as pope, defrocking hundreds of priests accused of raping and molesting 
children. 

"Why did pedophilia reach such proportions? Ultimately, the reason is the absence of God," he wrote. 
Francis has blamed the scandal on a clerical culture in the church that raises priests above the laity. 

Villanova University theologian Massimo Faggioli said the essay was thin in its analysis by effectively 
attributing the scandal to the sexual revolution. He said it omitted key cases, such as the Legion of 
Christ founder's pedophilia, which began well before then. 

https://www.cbsnews.com/news/pope-benedict-xvi-pope-francis-vatican-alters-photo-of-letter/
https://www.cbsnews.com/news/pope-francis-sexual-abuse-new-laws-require-reporting-vatican-holy-see-29-03-2019/
https://www.catholicnewsagency.com/news/full-text-of-benedict-xvi-the-church-and-the-scandal-of-sexual-abuse-59639
https://www.catholicnewsagency.com/news/full-text-of-benedict-xvi-the-church-and-the-scandal-of-sexual-abuse-59639
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Supreme Knight's Message 
by Carl A. Anderson 

 

 

Knights of Columbus pledges $100,000 in aid for Sri Lankan Terror Victims  

 

NEW HAVEN, Conn., April 22, 2019 /PRNewswire/ -- The following is a 
statement by Carl Anderson, CEO and Supreme Knight of the Knights of 
Columbus on the Easter Sunday terrorist attacks in Sri Lanka 

"The Knights of Columbus stands in solidarity with our Christian brothers and 
sisters in Sri Lanka during this time of trial. Terrorist attacks like those on Easter 
Sunday are the acts of those who reject the sanctity of life, human rights and 
religious freedom. In addition to our prayers, the Knights of Columbus is sending 
$100,000 to Cardinal Ranjith in Colombo, Sri Lanka, for his use in the rebuilding 
and repair of his Christian community in the aftermath of this act of terrorism."  

"Globally, it is well documented that Christians are the most persecuted religious 
group today. Now is the time for every country to take concrete steps to protect 
their minority populations, including Christians, and to stop this persecution and 
slaughter. Every country should protect its religious minorities, and freedom-

loving countries must demand nothing less of their neighbors. Talk of human rights and religious 
freedom rings hollow when people are killed for nothing more than worshipping the one who taught us 
to love one another." 

 

 

Knights of Columbus Supports Sixth Circuit Ultrasound Ruling  

NEW HAVEN, Conn., April 9, 2019 /PRNewswire/ -- Supreme Knight Carl A. Anderson has offered the 
following response to the Sixth Circuit U.S. Court of Appeals decision to uphold Kentucky's Ultrasound 
Informed Consent Act, which requires abortion doctors to show ultrasound images of a baby to the 
mother.  

"Over the past 10 years, the Knights of Columbus has donated 1,038 ultrasound machines to pro-life 
pregnancy centers in all 50 U.S. states and internationally. Ultrasound machines provide a window to 
the womb, allowing a mother to see her developing child and to hear her baby's heartbeat. This 
technology can be credited for making a difference in the lives of thousands of women and their babies. 
This initiative is the Knights' greatest humanitarian effort, and we applaud the Sixth Circuit U.S. Court 
of Appeals for defending the validity of Kentucky's courageous Ultrasound Informed Consent Act."  -- 
Carl A. Anderson 
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Supreme Chaplain Archbishop 

 William E. Lori 

HOLY WEEK MESSAGE 

Dear Friends in Christ, 

As followers of Christ and as members of the Roman Catholic Church, there is 
no period of time that more perfectly represents the essence of our faith than 
Holy Week. It is the culmination of our journey begun on Ash Wednesday, 
whereby we reflect on our humanity and consider intently our life’s motivation 
and willingness to accept the call of Jesus Christ to leave all that we have – to 
empty ourselves – so that we might become his disciples and carry his message 
of forgiveness and unconditional love to a troubled world. 

Facing as we are a decisive moment in the life of the Church, we know and must 
assert that the worst elements that define this crisis did not ultimately define us 
as baptized and redeemed daughters and sons of God our Father. 

This is not to say that we do not accept the harsh and indisputable facts as we 
know them, nor resist acknowledging the colossal failings that have brought us to this point. It is that 
despite this crisis we have the courage to continue undaunted in our witness to the power of God’s love 
and the abiding grace of the Risen Lord to heal, comfort and to renew us. 

The long, storied history of our Church evidences periods of growth and holiness as well as times of 
struggle and failing. And yet, history also makes clear the purity of the Gospel of Jesus Christ that has 
never been tainted. It is, this Gospel, the summons to confront our humanity with all the good and bad 
it entails, and to allow God’s forgiveness to change us so we can accept God’s invitation to begin anew. 

It is also the summons to live for others – to give of ourselves in ways that inspire hope and joy and 
which provide comfort, care, understanding and always forgiveness. Indeed, it is a summons to be 
Christ for others. 

This must be our focus and our work, especially during these difficult days. We must stay together in 
mutual support and encouragement, bearing witness to the true essence of what defines us as followers 
of Jesus Christ and as Roman Catholics. As Simon Peter attests in John’s Gospel: “Lord, to whom shall 
we go? You alone have the words of eternal life.” 

In my travels across this local Church I am constantly inspired by the lively and active faith that is so 
evident. In countless ways, you and your families, your fellow parishioners, our young people, those 
who are retired and still determined to make a difference – all of you demonstrate each and every day 
the presence of the Risen Lord and his Spirit among us. 

Your witness is even now reinvigorating our Church, reminding us again of what is central to our faith 
and what it truly means to be bearers of Christ to friend and stranger alike, to our communities and to 
society at large. Please continue to be generous with your time and your service. You are at the heart 
of the Church’s life and provide clear evidence that God is true and that his love abides in us. 

I wish for each of you, your families and loved ones a joyous and holy Easter. Know that you are 
constantly in my prayers and I humbly ask that you remember me in yours. 

May the Risen Lord fill us all with his strength, his redeeming love and the power of his Holy Spirit. 

Yours in Christ, 

 

 

Archbishop William E. Lori 
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Pope Francis’ message  

Pope Francis at Easter Vigil: Ask Christ to roll back  
the stone blocking your heart 

Vatican City, Apr 20, 2019 / 02:16 pm (CNA).- In his 
Easter Vigil homily, Pope Francis said that the Risen 
Christ desires to “roll back the stone” that blocks the 
entrance to one’s heart, so that God’s light and love can 
enter. 

“The Lord calls us to get up, to rise at his word, to look up 
and to realize that we were made for heaven, not for 
earth, for the heights of life and not for the depths of 
death,” Pope Francis said in St. Peter’s Basilica April 20. 

“Each of us is called tonight to rediscover in the Risen 
Christ the one who rolls back from our heart the heaviest 
of stones. So let us first ask: What is the stone that I need 

to remove, what is its name?” he asked.  

Pope Francis said the “stone of sin” blocks many hearts. “Sin is looking for life among the dead, for the 
meaning of life in things that pass away,” he explained. 

“Sin seduces; it promises things easy and quick, prosperity and success, but then leaves behind only 
solitude and death,” he said, adding that with Christ we can pass “from self-centredness to communion, 
from desolation to consolation, from fear to confidence.” 

“Why not prefer Jesus, the true light, to the glitter of wealth, career, pride and pleasure? Why not tell 
the empty things of this world that you no longer live for them, but for the Lord of life?” Francis asked. 

The Vatican Easter Vigil Mass began with the blessing of the new fire in the atrium and the blessing of 
the paschal candle. The pope then processed into the dark church carrying the lit candle to signify the 
light of Christ coming to dispel the darkness. 

“Today, let us remember how Jesus first called us, how he overcame our darkness, our resistance, our 
sins, and how he touched our hearts with his word,” he said. 

Francis warned against having a “museum faith” instead of a living, “Easter faith.” Christ is “a person 
living today,” he said, not only a person from the past. “We encounter him in life.” 

“Let us not keep our faces bowed to the ground in fear, but raise our eyes to the risen Christ. His gaze 
fills us with hope, for it tells us that we are loved unfailingly, and that however much we make a mess 
of things, his love remains unchanged,” he said.  

Pope Francis described Christ’s love as the “one non-negotiable certitude we have in this life.” 

“The Lord loves your life, even when you are afraid to look at it,” he said. 

“In Easter he shows you how much he loves that life: even to the point of … experiencing anguish, 
abandonment, death and hell, in order to emerge triumphant to tell you: ‘You are not alone; put your 
trust in me!’” he continued. 

During the Easter Vigil Mass, Pope Francis administered the Sacraments of Initiation – Baptism, 
Confirmation, and the Eucharist -- to eight people, from Italy, Ecuador, Peru, Albania, and Indonesia. 

“Dear brothers and sisters: let us put the Living One at the centre of our lives,” Pope Francis said. “Let 
us seek him in all things and above all things. With him, we will rise again 

https://www.catholicnewsagency.com/
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Virtus Training (Diocesan, Church and School Requirement) 

We continue to urge all brothers to complete their VIRTUS training, fingerprinting and background 
checks. New training sessions are available throughout the year. This training is mandated by the 
diocese, church, and school for everyone in contact with or participating in programs with youth, elderly, 
and special needs individuals. You may register for one of the scheduled VIRTUS training sessions by 
visiting the VIRTUS.org website, registering a login-id and password, and selecting a training session 
and location that fits your schedule.  

There is a new form that must be used to complete your fingerprinting and background check. Before 
scheduling your appointment, please see your DGK/PD for the proper form. 

 

 

Safe Environment Training (K of C Supreme Requirement) 

The Safe Environment Program safeguards children and other vulnerable persons, assures members 
and their families that we maintain a safe environment, protects members from awkward situations, 
misunderstandings, and appearances of impropriety, builds trust with arch/dioceses and parishes, and 
protects the good name of the Knights of Columbus.  

The training is mandated for: Grand Knights, Program Directors, Community Directors, and Family 
Directors. You can also help our council protect those at risk by registering for the training on a 
voluntary basis, even if not required by your position. To register for either mandated or volunteer 
training in Supreme's Safe Environment, place the following link into your browser: 
https://www.kofc.org/un/en/members/programs/youth-activities/safe-environment-
program.html 
 

 

 

Meetings and Ceremonies 

Brothers, please show proper respect to our parish home, to the order, and to our council at all times. 
Keep in mind we are grateful guests of the church, school and parishioners, and part of an international, 
fraternal organization charged with social programs that benefit our church community. As such, there 
is a decorum and respect that is due church and school property, our organization and its officers.  

Ceremonials of the Order should be recognized by the brotherhood, well attended, and participate in 
when requested. Members should arrive on time for the formal opening of the meeting, sit in the seats 

arranged and provided by the council, appropriately participate in the meeting, conduct themselves 
within the established meeting protocol, and remain until the meeting has been formally adjourned. 

We are more than the fund-raising events of our council, and certainly more than an opportunity to meet 
socially once a month.  We need our membership to actively participate in the business of the council, 
to attend meetings, to help plan programs, and to support our efforts to increase our membership by 
attending membership drives and exemplifications.  
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Movie Knight  

Chairman SK Gene Kotowski 

Let There Be Light (2017) 

 
Director: Kevin Sorbo 
Writers: Sam Sorbo, Dan Gordon 
Stars: Kevin Sorbo, Sam Sorbo, Daniel Roebuck 

 
This movie is uplifting and wonderful. It truly brings light into a dark world.  An 

atheist goes through a near-death experience in a car accident before converting 

to Christianity. 

On Thursday May 30th @ 8:oo pm in Pedata Hall.  Come Hungry! Lite 
refreshments will be served. Plan to be fed not just with food.   
 
To see the complete list of planned movies, follow the “Popcorn, Franks and a Movie” 

ministry link at the SJA web-site. ✞ 

 

 

 

IN OUR PRAYERS 

In Memory 
Gus Tamburro 
Vic Libetti 
 

 

Sick or in Distress 

Russ Wells – Brother Knight 
Michelle Healey – Requested by Russ Wells 
Mary Arnold – Requested by Russ Wells 
Michelle Gentile – Sister, Anthony Roselli 
Doris Riccardi – Wife, Carmen Riccardi 
Steve Porter – Son-in-Law, Andy Kavulich 
Bob Fahei – Cousin, Ted Schearer 
Bobby Terigay – Cousin, Ted Shearer 
Christina Bruno – Daughter, Field Agent Carl Bruno 
Florence Kiley – Wife, Tom Kiley 
Tom Kiley – Brother Knight 
Henry DeMayo – Requested by Stanley Thompson 
Ed DiMarco – Requested by Gary Toothman 
 

 

Please keep these Knights, their families and causes in your prayers: 
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Don’t forget our Rosaries  
 

• Daily Rosary – 8:25 am Monday – Saturday (in church prior to 9:00 am mass) 
• Weekly Rosary – 7:00 pm Wednesday (in church) 
• Monthly Rosary – First Saturday of each month at 3:00 PM (in Pedata Hall).  
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Knights of Columbus 

Fr. John P. Wessel Council #6530 

PO BOX 16, Marlton, NJ 08053 

 

  

  

ADDRESS CORRECTION REQUESTED  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


